CHERRYFIELD SCHOOL DEPARTMENT

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE MINUTES ARE NOT FINAL UNTIL APPROVED AT THE NEXT MEETING.

A meeting of the Cherryfield School Committee was held at the Cherryfield School, on January 14, 2014             with members present as follows: S. Tatangelo, M. Perry, B. Torrey J. Taylor. Also present was Superintendent of Schools William Shuttleworth.
The meeting was called to order at (   6:00  ) p.m.

1. Pledge of Allegiance

The Superintendent opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Approval of the Minutes of December 10, 2013
The School Committee voted (    4       ) to (     0      ) for the minutes of December 10, 2013 as amended to read “extended the superintendent contract for 3 years.”  
3. Public Comments:  There were questions raised about the proposed Wellness Policy.  A question was raised about who insures the nutritional content of the lunches, whether or not the school cook is allowed to use seasonings to make the food more flavorful and if we could use more variety in school menu planning. Another question arose about food allergies and how we are insuring that affected children do not eat foods that they are allergic to.  One parent asked if we could put a freezer in the modular for this year.  There was a question about how the Wellness Policy would affect fundraising, citing the fact that candy is often used to raise funds.  Another question was raised about how the Wellness Policy would affect the practice of taking recess away from children who have make up work or behavioral problems.  Scott Shaw asked if we would be open to using volunteers to work on the school this summer.
4. Principal Report
Kathy was absent due to family illness and her report is attached to the minutes of the meeting.  Chairperson Jeff Taylor read the report to the board and public.
5.  Superintendent Report:   1. The backboard on the playground was inadvertently damaged by the snow          m                                             contractor who will fix it in the spring and remove it immediately.
2.  Bus 2 was taken to Luce Transportation for repairs and inspection. There is split practice about requiring the driver’s side window to be double-paned.  Luce and the local state trooper who inspects for Knox and Waldo Counties do not believe the bus needs this window.  Both buses started well during this last round of miserable cold weather.

3.  William has been observing some classes and has written a formal observation.

4.  Our tuition rate has been at $6,212.34, which is very, very low.   This may be an estimate given by the DOE since they do not yet have a year of expenses to fully quote a price. A handout is given for the board to compare our costs to neighboring schools.
6.  New Business
a. School Bus Drug Testing Policy:  The policy was presented as first reading.
b. Wellness Policy: the policy was approved as a second reading and will be passed out next meeting and given final board review and vote.
c. The Superintendent recommended Ryan Fletcher for the position of boys pee wee coach with the stipend amount of $1,254.00 to compensate for Cherryfield students.

                           Motion Passed  (    4   ) to (    0   ) 
7.  Miscellaneous:   1.  It was moved to accept a check in the amount of $5,000 from Lowes to be given to the  PTA for purchase of playground equipment. Tracy Shaw noted that the PTA will match this amount.
2. Chairperson Jeff Taylor asked if the school would be available for a fund raising supper on January 26 if it were needed.  The answer was ‘yes,’ this is a good,   appropriate use of our school.

8.  Adjournment

 The School Committee adjourned at (      7:15       ) p.m.

Respectfully submitted
William C. Shuttleworth
William C. Shuttleworth
Superintendent of Schools

